
The Zimmerman Telegram 

At the end of January 1917, the German government—desperate to break the stalemated trench 
warfare—announced that it would resume unrestricted submarine attacks. The United States 
broke diplomatic relations with Germany and further events pushed the nation even closer to 
war. On March 1, newspapers published a telegram from German foreign minister Arthur 
Zimmermann to the Mexican government, proposing a German-Mexican alliance against the 
United States. (For attacking the United States, the Mexicans would recoup lost territory in 
Texas, New Mexico, and Arizona.) Intercepted by the British, the telegram was published widely 
in American newspapers and inflamed popular opinion against the Germans. 
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